
Dear Readers,

In a world that is all about change – whether it be politics or the climate – you can rely on one thing to  
always remain the same: Reumatologia journal is your place to find all the latest discussion about the prob-
lems of contemporary rheumatology. 

Articles in the current issue of Reumatologia cover a wide range of subjects, such a kynurenine pathway 
in rheumatoid arthritis, biopsychosocial conditions of rheumatic patients, and a rare problem of H syndrome. 
Often you will find in the articles much more than the title alone suggests – as in the article on spinal cord 
non-traumatic injury, which draws our attention not only to the  issue of  such an injury itself, but also to 
the geoepidemiological conditions associated with it. 

We hope that, despite the summer holidays coming to an inevitable conclusion, all the change you expe-
rience is only for the better. We will do our best to change for the better as well and progress constantly in 
bringing you the best articles from the world of rheumatology.

Maria Maślińska
Editor-in-Chief


